
The monthly meeting of the Town of Grant was held on Monday, September 12, 

2016 at 7:30 pm at the Grant Town Hall. 

Chairman Mark Dietsche called the meeting to order.  Minutes of the August 2016 

meeting were read.  David Buchner made a motion to accept the minutes as read.  

Brad Larson seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

The treasurer’s report was given.  David Buchner made a motion to accept the 

treasurer’s report.  Mark Dietsche seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

Chairman Dietsche asked for public comment.  There was none. 

Dave Snyder reported on roads and equipment.  1210th Avenue is complete.  

Culverts are installed on 1015th Avenue and will patch blacktop in the spring.  

1020th Avenue is complete, will patch blacktop in the spring.  The loader tractor 

will need rear tires in the spring.  Supervisor Buchner noted that there is a need to 

patch both ends of the road on either side of the bridge on 810th Street.   

Dave noted that the shop has various size holes in the south and west side of the 

building.  Discussion followed.  Supervisor Buchner made a motion to replace the 

steel on the south and west side of the shop.  Brad Larson seconded the motion.  

Motion carried.  Supervisor Larson will contact Jim Herrick for a bid.  David 

Buchner stated that the Colfax school is removing the bus shop garage if the 

referendum passes at the November election, he will look into the shape of the 

building for the town to possibly move and use.  Dave Snyder talked with Joles 

painting, it has been 20 years since the buildings have been painted.  Discussion 

followed. 

The next monthly meeting will be Monday, October 10, 2016 at 7:30 pm at the 

Grant Town Hall. 

Bills were audited, approved, and paid. 

Brad Larson made a motion to adjourn.  David Buchner seconded the motion.  

Motion carried. 

 

Peggy J Johnson, Clerk 


